You may publish your Consumer Confidence Report in a newspaper of local circulation if you serve less than 10,000 population (not connections).

If you publish your Consumer Confidence Report in the newspaper, you are required to take the following steps:

1.  Post a notice on your water bills which says:

Look for the (Name of System) 2023 Water Quality Report in the ____________________________________________ on ________________.  This report will not be direct mailed to customers. You may request a copy by calling ______________.
 The second sentence can be omitted if there is not enough room on the water bill.  However, you must include it in the notice in the newspaper if it is not included on the water bill.

2.  At least three days before the report is published in the newspaper (the week before if you use a weekly newspaper) the following notice must be published in the newspaper:  

NOTICE:  The (Name of System) 2023 Water Quality Report will be published in the ____________________________________________ on ________________.  This report will not be direct mailed to customers.  You may request a copy by calling ______________.
3.  Publish the entire CCR report in the newspaper.

4.  Provide copies of the report to local libraries and have copies available to the public at your office.

5.  If you sell water to another utility on a regular basis, you should complete the “Wholesale Certification Form” and               send it to the state by April 1, 2024.

6.   Send the completed certification form number CN-1331 (Rev 01-18) along with a copy of the water bill, notice and CCR in the newspaper (Include the entire page from the newspaper or an affidavit from the paper) and a printed copy of the CCR to both the Division of Water Resources field office in your area and to the Central office of the Division of Water Resources in Nashville. The address for Nashville Division of Water Resources is:

William R. Snodgrass TN Tower

312 Rosa Parks Ave.

11th Floor

Nashville, TN 37243

Attention:  CCR Coordinator

You are also now allowed to email the CCR as a pdf attachment to:

DWRWater.Compliance@tn.gov
The subject line should be:  (Name of System) 2023 CCR, (Your P.W.S.I.D.)
If you have any questions, you can contact the TAUD office at 615-896-9022 or call the following TAUD employees on their cellular phones:

· Michael Keeton    865-660-6454

· TJ Emory    865-607-0372

· Chris Ramsey    931-397-0972

· Tony Wyatt     731-415-9101

Remember, the report must be made available to customers AND DWR before July 1, 2024
TAUD’s staff will make every effort to assist you in completing an accurate CCR based on the information provided.  However, it is the operator who is responsible for its content.  You should always review all information and calculations before publishing your report.
